From: Andrew Boyd 
Sent: 19 May 2015 13:50
To: Planning
Subject: Planning application 15/00810/F

Mr Andrew Boyd

Vine Cottage

Bonds End Lane

Sibford Gower

OX15 5RT

Dear Sir or Madam

We live in Vine Cottage which is the next door property to Stonewalls, which is the subject of planning application 15/00810/F. We do not object in principle to the proposed changes but have some concerns.

Our initial primary concern is the changes to the rear garden which seem to involve the demolition of a stone shed structure attached to our cottage (Vine Cottage). We are assuming the adjacent lawn will then be continued through the newly created space. We have no objections to the removal of the shed but this will surely involve banking earth against our property, possibly causing damp problems in the future. Has any provision been made for damp-proofing of our cottage wall - currently exposed to the air via the adjacent shed - if it becomes submerged or semi-submerged by the lawn? 

Also, the proximity of the fence to the rear of Vine Cottage, if extended, may exacerbate the problem we have in maintaining the rear aspect of Vine Cottage. At present the fence abuts the rear wall making it very difficult to clear our gutters and perform property maintenance.

One other concern is if due consideration has been made to the possible blocking of light from the two windows on the North side of Vine Cottage which face onto the new parking area.  

Thank you

Andrew Boyd

